





OFFICIAL SENSITIVE

REPORT AND ADVICE TO THE STAFFORDSHIRE COMMISSIONER

1. Introduction and background

The Fire and Rescue National Framework for England 2012 (updated May 2018) requires that each
Fire and Rescue Service produce a Community Risk Management Plan (CRMP).

A request for decision by the Staffordshire Commissioner as to whether the Service will now be
required to extend the period of its current CRMP (Known as the Safety Plan) 2020-2024 until 31st
December 2024. This will allow any potential new Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner some time
to understand and approve the new Community Risk Management Plan (CRMP) for 2025-2028 once
they take office following the elections in May 2024. This will also ensure that the 4 year CRMP
aligns with the term of office following the extension due to COVID-19.

Full details in Section 9: Supporting Paper- outlining all implications.

2. lIssues for consideration

The requirement to change the timescales of the existing CRMP from its current planned introduction
in April 2024.

The potential impacts from HMICFRS following an extension to the current CRMP.

3. What other options have been considered?

Maintaining the current projected timeline for preparing a new Community Risk Management Plan to
be introduced in April 2024.

4. Consultation and Engagement undertaken

The Principal Officers’ of Staffordshire Fire and Rescue Service have consulted with the
Staffordshire Commissioner, but no wider public or staff consultation has been carried out at this
time.

Report Implications

5. MNonitoring Officer comments:
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Signature Date 25/4/2023

6. Section 151 Officer comments:
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